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TO: Ontario Local Presidents with Transervice Units 
 Ontario Transervice Caucus Delegates 
 Ontario National Representatives servicing Transervice Units 
 
Please distribute to your Transervice members 
 
Greetings! 
 
Transervice bargaining was originally scheduled to commence during the week of April 19th.  The Ontario and 
Québec union bargaining committees were going to meet together as a group at the Holiday Inn in 
Peterborough following all Covid 19 protocols, and the employer and interpreters would have joined 
bargaining via Zoom.  However, due to the State of Emergency in Ontario and increasing restrictions in both 
provinces due to the Covid 19 pandemic, we have had to make the difficult decision to postpone the start of 
bargaining.  We are currently in discussions with the employer about starting bargaining in the fall, and will 
update you on the outcome of our discussions.  
 
The Ontario and Québec bargaining committees will be meeting together in another Zoom Joint Caucus on 
Thursday, April 22nd. 
 
In solidarity, 
 
Your Bargaining Committee, 
 
Ontario       Québec 
Gavin Parker-Nance     Alain Barbeau 
Scott Shafer      Sébastien Grégoire 
Chris Nascimento     Simon Duclo-Péloquin 
Josephine Petcher, National Representative  Jean-Stéphane Mayer, National Representative 
 
 
cc: Shane Wark, Assistant to the National President 
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